MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:             December 5, 2012

TIME:              10:00 A.M.

PLACE:           500 N. Calvert Street

                        Room 308

                        Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:      John Mettee, Chairman

                        Donald Ocker

                        Daniel Lavelle

                        Thomas Orisich

                        John Jensen

                        Brian Dunne

OTHERS

PRESENT:      Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director

                        Michael L. Miller, Assistant Executive Director

                        Deborah L. Heil, Administrative Secretary

                        Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator

                        Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General

                        James Shaw, Maryland Society of Surveyors

                        Barry Hoyle, Maryland Society of Surveyors 

CALL TO ORDER


John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Ocker, seconded by Mr. Orisich and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the November 7, 2012 meeting as written.
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COMPLAINT COMMITTEE

13-LS-02 - Pre-charge letter was sent.

13-LS-03 - Informal conference was held.  Close.

13-LS-06 - Response received.  Under review by complaint committee.


13-LS-07 - Offering retired status, awaiting a response.


Motion (II) was made by Mr. Lavelle, seconded by Mr. Jensen to accept the complaint committee's report as submitted.

CORRESPONDENCE 
The Board was given a copy of the response that was sent to Mr. James M. Irvin, Director of Howard County Department of Public Works regarding surveyors doing environmental site design to meet the new State Storm Water Management regulations.
NEW BUSINESS  - LEGISLATIVE UPDATE
Ms. Trust reported that the MSPE may oppose the multi board firm permit bill.  However it was reported by MSS that issues have been resolved and that the engineering community will support the firm permit bill for surveyors, architects, and landscape architects.  

OTHER BUSINESS

Motion (III) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Dunne and unanimously carried to change the January Board Meeting to the 4th.

Mr. Orisich reported that he attended the EPS Committee meeting in Phoenix.  He said a joint task force was formed to develop a definition of "engineering surveying".  The surveyors committee has come up with a definition from a surveying standpoint.  A joint committee of engineers and surveyors will meet in January.
Regarding computer based testing, he reported that the committee is still working to determine the length of the exam and the conversion of the PS exam is still being discussed.  The biggest discussions are about reference materials which will be supplied.  He further reported that the PE exam will migrate to CBT by discipline since there are so many.
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The EPP meeting was held last week.  They are exploring the ability to write exam item questions online.  The EPS committee is studying how to convert state specific exams to CBT.  NCEES may be able to help state boards with this.

Mr. Orisich reported that in January he will attend an EPS Committee meeting  and he will report back to the Board.

The Board has given Mr. Orisich permission to be the Board representative at the February Presidents Assembly meeting in Atlanta.  

Mr. Orisich will be a judge on Sunday at the Future City's Competition.
CPC TASK FORCE COMMITTEE

Mr. Orisich  reported to the Board that the CPC Task Force Committee met and all changes that were suggested had been made and they are working on the issue of location drawings.  The Committee is scheduled to meet again today and he will bring the recommendations back to the Board once they are done. 
MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS REPORT

James Shaw said the MSS would like to thank the Board for allowing them to participate in the CPC Task Force Committee.  He informed the Board the NSPS is pushing for 100% membership.  He reported to the Board the MSS will do a presentation at the Towson University Conference on GIS.

Barry Hoyle brought to the Board's attention an issue in Prince George's County.  It appears tat MNCPPC has been allowing engineers to sign subdivision record plats.  It was noted that Prince George's county may be exempt under Real Property Article, Section 3-108 but they are not exempt under Business Occupations and Professions Article 3-101.
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EXECUTIVE SESSION

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Ocker, seconded by Mr. Orisich and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 11:15 a.m., 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland  21202.  This meeting is permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article § 10-508.  The purpose of this meeting was to consult with Counsel.  Upon completion of the Session, the Board re-convened the public meeting at 11:30 .am.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, motion (V) was made by Mr. Ocker, seconded by Mr. Jensen and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:30 a.m.

______ With Corrections

__X___ Without Corrections 
Signed by John Mettee, Chairman, January 4, 2013.
